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Chapter 3091 

It is not easy to tame such a big holy tortoise. Just after taming it, it was taken 
away by the tornado! 

David was also very strange, he didn’t understand why the holy tortoise didn’t 
obey his command, but insisted on swimming towards the tornado? 

“Stop yelling. Now the spirit ship is heading in the direction of the tornado. We 
have to divert the spirit ship or stop it.” “ 

Now we need someone to attract those holy tortoises, and don’t let those holy 
tortoises control them .” Let the spirit boat go.” 

“If the spirit boat enters the area of the tornado, then none of us will survive in 
this vast sea of ink.” Ye 

Fengqing said loudly at this time! m.✪li✪✪ns✪hu✪ge.com 

Everyone stopped talking after listening, but no one jumped off the spirit ship 
to attract those holy turtles. After all, no one knows what danger is there! 

Like this kind of selfless dedication, I am afraid that there are not many monks 
in this whole ship! 

They came to Mohai just to hunt for treasures, to see what opportunities they 
could encounter! 

No one would take risks for someone who didn’t want to. 

Seeing that no one was moving, Ye Fengqing couldn’t help frowning. It’s not 
that he felt sorry for these monks. He was afraid that he would be in danger. 
In addition, this spirit ship is also very valuable. If it is destroyed by a tornado, 
it will be a big loss! 

Seeing that the spirit ship was getting closer and closer to the tornado, no one 
stood up! 



David glanced at Gao Qilan and Ji Yun beside him, and suddenly stepped 
forward and said, “I’m coming, I’ll attract those holy tortoises away, and you 
quickly change course…” The reason why David stood up was not the Holy 
Mother, he just didn’t want to 

see What danger does Gao Qilan have? 

Seeing David standing out, many monks all looked at him with admiration! 

“Just yourself, how did you attract so many holy tortoises?” 

Seeing David standing up, Ye Fengqing asked! 

“You don’t need to worry about it, I have my own way…” 

David knew that his dragon power was the magic weapon to restrain these 
holy turtles! 

At that time, the huge holy tortoise was so stubborn, but after David used the 
power of the dragon, he became honest in an instant! 

It’s just that, in front of so many people, David is afraid that his identity will be 
known by many people when he uses the power of the dragon! 

But things are tight, and I can’t control that much! 

“David, I’ll go with you…” Seeing David standing out, Gao Qilan said with a 
worried face! 

“You don’t want to go, just stay on the spirit boat, and I’ll be fine.” 

David said with a slight smile! 

But just when David was about to jump off the spirit boat to attract those holy 
tortoises, the sky filled with dark clouds suddenly became brighter. 

The raging tornado is also slowly disappearing, and soon there is no trace! 

Calm was restored in the ink sea, and dozens of holy tortoises were still 
carrying the spirit boat forward, but no one knew where these holy tortoises 
were going to take the spirit boat! 

“Look, that huge holy tortoise is in the sky…” 



Everyone looked up, and found that the holy tortoise that had just rushed into 
the tornado was floating in the air at this time, and then slowly fell into the ink 
sea, and quickly moved towards the tortoise. The soul boat swims! 

And in the mouth of the holy tortoise, a dazzling bead exudes a bright light, 
and the light shines through, even the dark sea water becomes bright! 

“What’s in the holy tortoise’s mouth?” 

“It’s so bright, it can’t be a treasure?” 

“It must be a treasure. I’ve heard of the holy beast master a long time ago. I 
didn’t expect that the holy tortoise just rushed into the tornado. Treasure 
hunting.” 

Many monks looked at the huge holy tortoise, and couldn’t help showing 
envious expressions! 

Ye Fengqing and the Demon Mountain Ghost Elder frowned slightly, looking 
at the things in the Holy Turtle’s mouth, their eyes were full of greed! 

After the holy tortoise swam near the spirit boat, with one breath, the bright 
bead flew towards David! 

David caught it and found that the bead was not big, but it was very heavy, 
and there seemed to be gusts of wind coming from inside the bead. 
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“What is this?” 

Ji Yun moved his head curiously, staring at the orb in David’s hand! 

David shook his head. He didn’t know what the Holy Turtle brought, but it 
must be a treasure! 

“Fixed Wind Orb? Is this the Fixed Wind Orb?” 

At this moment, Moshan Guilao came up to him, staring at the orb in David’s 
hand with bare eyes! 



Hearing the old man of the Devil Mountain speak of the Dingfeng Orb, David 
became even more puzzled. He didn’t know what the Dingfeng Orb was! 

But when the other monks heard this, they became restless! 

“What? This is the Wind-fixing Orb? Impossible?” 

“It is rumored that the Wind-fixing Orb is the treasure of the ancient Fengpo. 
Could it be possible that there is a Wind-fixing Orb?” “ 

It is absolutely impossible. How could the Wind-fixing Orb be so small! “ 

Many monks squeezed over to watch, and they talked a lot! 

Some people believe that this is Dingfengzhu, some people don’t believe it! 

However, when David saw this, he hurriedly put away the orb, no matter 
whether it was a fixed wind bead or not, as the so-called wealth is not 
revealed, looking at the eyes of these people in front of him, he probably 
wanted to get it! 

Seeing that David put away the orb, everyone also dispersed, not many 
people believed that it was the Dingfeng Orb! 

But the Devil Mountain Ghost Elder stepped forward and said to David, 
“Daoist friend, I don’t know if you can sell me that orb. You can pay as much 
as you want, or I can exchange it with other items.” “Sorry 

, I won’t sell it or exchange it…” 

David shook his head, and then brought Ji Yun and Gao Qilan to jump onto 
the back of the holy turtle! 

Seeing that David was about to leave, Moshan Guilao said, “Fellow Daoist, if 
you don’t want to sell this orb, I advise you to stay on the spirit boat, because 
this is the safest place. After all, you can’t use force on the spirit boat. 
Otherwise, you will become the enemy of everyone.” 

After David heard this, he turned his head to look at Moshan Guilao, and then 
smiled and said, “Thank you for reminding me, senior, but I feel that being on 
this spirit ship is the most dangerous.” After David finished speaking, he 
jumped to his 



feet On the back of the Holy Turtle! 

But at this moment, suddenly a huge wave surged up in the ink sea, slapping 
on the spirit boat, and then a strong wind blew up! 

The huge spirit ship is like a flat boat at this moment, shaking constantly on 
the ink sea, as if it will be dumped into the ink sea at any time! 

At this moment, all the monks on the spirit ship panicked, and all of them 
turned pale with fright! 

That Ye Fengqing shouted loudly, “Steady the spirit boat, hurry up and 
stabilize the spirit boat…” 

More than a dozen staff members wearing gossip robes began to pinch the 
magic formula desperately, and the magic circle around the spirit boat kept 
shining ! 

But even so, the spirit boat was still swaying left and right in the hurricane. 

There were constant monks being shaken and falling into the sea of ink, Gao 
Qilan was desperately grabbing the fence of the spirit ship, but the power of 
this hurricane exceeded everyone’s imagination! 

Fortunately, this spirit ship is the largest, and it can still hold on. If it was those 
small spirit ships, it would have been blown over or disintegrated by this time! 

Seeing the spirit boat swaying more and more, and the surrounding hurricane 
whipping up huge waves tens of meters high, everyone fell into despair! 

They didn’t understand why such a huge hurricane suddenly appeared! 

“Fixing Wind Orb, Fellow Daoist, quickly take out the Fixed Wind Orb…” 

At this moment, the Demon Mountain Ghost looked at David and said loudly! 

David was holding Gao Qilan tightly with one hand, resisting the hurricane. 
Hearing the words of the Devil Mountain Ghost, David hesitated for a moment, 
but still took out the orb! 

When David just took out the orb, the scene of howling wind suddenly became 
quiet! 



I saw that the hurricane started to turn when it was more than ten meters 
away from the spirit ship, and it seemed that something frightening the 
hurricane appeared! 

The spirit boat quieted down, and everyone recovered from the panic! 
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I saw the orb in David’s hand emitting a dazzling light, and around the spirit 
boat, the hurricane began to revolve around the spirit boat, and finally formed 
a tornado! 

However, at the center of the tornado, there was no wind blowing, and the 
spirit boat stayed quietly in the center of the tornado, not even a single wave 
in the sea of ink! 

Everyone was stunned by the scene in front of them. They finally believed at 
this moment that the orb in David’s hand was indeed the Wind Orb! 

David was also a little surprised at the moment, he didn’t expect this 
seemingly inconspicuous bead to have such ability! 

It seems that the dragon absorbing water just now was caused by the fixed 
wind bead! 

No one knew, only the holy tortoise knew, so he swam into the tornado and 
brought the Dingfeng Orb to David! 

Just when David was looking at the Dingfeng Orb in his hand, he found that 
the light of the Dingfeng Orb began to flicker slowly, and the hurricane around 
him began to turn into small streams of wind, which were continuously 
absorbed by the Dingfeng Orb! 

About ten minutes later, the sea that was still raging by the wind just now 
regained its calm, and the raging hurricane was actually sucked into it by this 
small wind bead! 

David looked at the Dingfeng Pearl, and the sound of the wind in the Dingfeng 
Pearl became more obvious! 



At this time, David became excited, because he could feel the breath of wind 
from the fixed wind bead. If he could use this fixed wind bead to feel the origin 
of wind, it would be great! 

However, David didn’t show it, because the more excited he was, the more 
envious the people around him would be. At that time, envy would turn into 
hatred, and he might become the target of public criticism! 

“It’s really a fixed wind bead, this is really a fixed wind bead…” “ 

There must be a lot of wind breath in the fixed wind bead, if you happen to be 
practicing wind skills, get this fixed wind bead, It will double your strength.” 

“Envy, I’m really envious…” 

The eyes of many monks are full of envy, and some of them are about to 
drool! 

After all, this Dingfeng Orb is an ancient artifact, and its value is 
immeasurable! 

And the breath of wind contained in it is the rarest kind of invisible breath. 

Looking at the greedy and envious eyes of many monks, Gao Qilan was a 
little scared, so she pulled David and said, “David, let’s go…” 

Gao Qilan was afraid that if they stayed any longer, these people might go 
crazy, and then they would not hesitate The price is to snatch this fixed wind 
bead! 

“My fellow Taoist, can you give me the Wind-fixing Orb? I don’t think you’re 
practicing wind-type skills. The Wind-fixing Orb won’t be of much use in your 
hands.” “And what I practice is 

precisely Wind element technique, if you give me the fixed wind bead, just ask 
what you want, and I, Fengmomeng, will always owe you a favor.” Just as 
David was about to leave, Ye Fengqing slowly 

blocked In front of David! 

Behind Ye Fengqing, there are more than a dozen staff members wearing 
gossip robes! 



Seeing that Ye Fengqing was going to fix the wind bead, the others retreated 
one after another, and the atmosphere on the scene began to be a little 
different! 

After all, Ye Fengqing is the sub-master of the Fengmomeng, if he wants to fix 
the wind beads, then others will definitely not have a chance! 

However, Ye Fengqing’s words also made many monks look enviously at 
David! 

Other things are easy to talk about, but a favor from the Demon League is 
really priceless! 

Everyone knows the strength of the Fengmomeng in the entire celestial world! 

Even some sect nobles can’t compete with Fengmomeng! 

Ye Fengqing, as the sub-head of the Sealed Demon League, must have a lot 
of weight in the Sealed Demon League, so his promise is very valuable! 

Although the fixed wind bead is a priceless treasure, if it is not a wind-type 
skill, it will not bring much benefit! 
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But Ye Fengqing’s promise is different. If he can curry favor with the 
Fengmomeng, it may be changed for the rest of his life! 

Many people felt that David would definitely agree! 

If it were their own, they would agree without hesitation. 

After all, with the strength of the Sealed Demon League, no one dares to 
refuse, and there is no way to refuse! 

“I don’t need the favor of the Sealing Demon League, what I need is this 
Dingfeng Orb…” 

David refused without hesitation, and he refused very simply! 



David knew what the Fengmomeng was like, and he had a feud with the 
Fengmomeng, so how could he give this fixed wind bead to the people of the 
Fengmomeng! 

Everyone was taken aback when they heard David’s refusal, even Ye 
Fengqing didn’t expect that David refused without hesitation! 

The atmosphere suddenly became weird, and Ye Fengqing’s face became 
gloomy! 

“Is the favor of the Demon League not worth this Fengzhu?” Ye Fengqing said 
with his eyes narrowed! 

“In my eyes, the favor of the Sealed Demon League is worthless…” 

David said calmly! 

Wow… 

David’s words immediately caused an uproar among the monks present! 

None of them expected that David would say that, even if he didn’t want to sell 
Fengzhu, he could put it another way and discuss it with Ye Fengqing! 

But what David said was obviously looking down on the Fengmomeng. Isn’t 
this playing a big knife on the head of Lord Yan, looking for death? 

“Worthless?” 

Ye Fengqing’s face was gloomy and terrifying, and the aura on his body burst 
out in an instant, “No one has ever said that, you are the first.” “But let me tell 
you, what 

I want from the Demon League There is nothing you can’t get, do you 
understand?” 

Obviously, Ye Fengqing was threatening David. If David dared to say no, he 
would do it immediately! 

“Really? No one can take away from me what I don’t want to sell…” 

David’s expression also turned cold! 



Seeing David being so stubborn, Ye Fengqing was very angry! 

But everyone else thought that David was crazy! “This guy is 

a fifth-grade cultivator of the Composite Body Realm, and he challenged the 
Tribulation Transcendence Realm. Is he stupid? ” Awesome, it’s the first time 
I’ve seen the Composite Realm clamoring after the Crossing Tribulation 
Realm.” Many monks never thought that David, a small fifth-grade monk in the 
Composite Realm, was stronger than David on the spirit ship There are many, 
even these people dare not speak big words like Ye Fengqing! But David, a 
little monk, actually challenged Ye Fengqing, which is obviously courting 
death! “Boy, you are the first to talk to me like this…” After Ye Fengqing 
finished speaking, he grabbed David with his palm! Seeing this, David’s aura 
exploded instantly, ready to strike at any time! “Master Ye Rudder, as the 
actual controller of the spirit ship, you are also an expert in crossing the 
tribulation realm, don’t you know that if you do something on this spirit ship, 
we will all suffer?” the old devil mountain ghost said ! Ye Fengqing frowned, 
“Old Demon Mountain Ghost, do you want to help him?” ” I’m not helping him, 
I’m helping myself. If you fight, this spirit ship is bound to suffer. Wouldn’t we 
all be buried with him?” What?” “I have to be responsible for myself, whoever 
puts me in danger, I will let him have a hard time!” Said Moshan Guilao! 

The words of Moshan Guilao also resonated with many monks. They are all in 
the same boat. Although David’s life and death follow them, it doesn’t matter, 
but once a fight starts, the spirit boat is destroyed. In this vast sea of ink, they 
have only one way to die. up. 

“You can’t do anything on the spirit ship, or we’re all finished.” “ 

No, you can’t do anything on the spirit ship. Isn’t this a rule? How can you 
violate it?” 

“We all have to be united, who is on the spirit ship Do it, whoever is the enemy 
of all of us.” 

For their own safety, many monks also shouted! 

 


